
          Clinton County Sheriff’s Office 
                                 News Release 
 
TO:  AREA NEWS 
 
REPORTED BY:  Deputy Warick 
 
APPROVED BY:  Sgt. D.E. Rosoff 
 
SUBJECT OF RELEASE:  Person Injury Accident 
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:   Major Michael Reid 
 
NAME OF SUBJECTS: Deborah Harris and Nicole Strong 
 
ADDRESS:  West Chazy, NY and Plattsburgh, NY 
 
AGE-SEX:  67 year old female and 40 year old female 
 
Date/Time:  12/8/2016   2:22pm 
 
NARRATIVE: On the above date and time, Sheriff’s Deputies responded to a report of a personal injury 
accident on Tom Miller Road near Smithfield Boulevard in the Town of Plattsburgh. Preliminary 
investigation by Deputies indicates that Nicole Strong was operating a 2013 Ford Fusion west on Tom 
Miller Road, when she struck a 2006 Chevrolet HHR operated by Deborah Harris in the driver side after 
Harris’ vehicle pulled onto the roadway from the parking lot of a business on the north side of Tom 
Miller Road near Smithfield Boulevard.  
 
DISPOSITION: Harris was transported to UVM CVPH Medical Center and later transferred to University of 
Vermont Medical Center in Burlington for treatment of fractures to her hip and spine. As of December 
12, 2016, Harris was reported to still be at UVM Medical Center in stable condition. Both vehicles were 
towed from the scene. Deputies were assisted at the scene by CVPH EMS and Town of Plattsburgh 
District 3 Fire Department. Investigation into the accident is still ongoing and no tickets have been 
issued at this time.  
 


